Brothertown Music Boosters Meeting: 12/5/17

Meeting called to order at 6:57pm by Kelly Belouin

<u>In attendance:</u> Kelly Belouin, Debbie Salvaggio, Joe Jurczak, Meredith Leland, Amber Bell, Karen Fox & Bonnie Mae Padula

November meeting minutes approved: first motion by Kelly Belouin, second by Meredith Leland.

Treasurer's report: Debbie Salvaggio reports a current balance of \$18,721.49 in the checking account which includes Moola money. There was a deposit of \$7,837.65, mainly consisting of payments from the Pie fundraiser. Debbie explained that one of the checks from the pie sale could not be cashed due to insufficient funds. The check did not have a phone number listed and was from an individual not known to the Boosters. Debbie will prepare a letter to explain that the individual is responsible for the pie payment and NSF fee. On all future fundraisers, we will specifically state that a fee will be applied on NSF checks. In addition, we will require that all personal checks include a phone number.

Moola Money report: Not available.

News from Mrs. Lotyczewski: Not available.

News from Mr. Moshetti: Saxophone Ensemble will perform at Sangertown Mall on Saturday, 12/16 in the late morning. The Oneida County Jazz Festival will be on 3/9.

Old Business:

Bottle Drive- A check in the amount of \$537.10 was received from Nickelback.

New Business:

Fundraiser ideas – Chicken BBQ was discussed last month. Received additional details from Amber Bell as the Village of Oriskany Falls does a Chicken BBQ in January & February to raise funds for the Fireworks over the Falls event.

Donations are available from Hannaford and Price Chopper. Unsure if a building request is needed for 4/28/18.

Booster to Memorial Park School- Update needed from Kristin.

NYC Trip- Update not available.

Marching Band equipment bus- Continued to discuss the options to rent or purchase a trailer. If renting, removable shelving could be purchased. We will plan to discuss at our February meeting for next year's marching band season. Rocco Padula will investigate trailers for sale and bring information to the next meeting.

Marching band season touch base- Uniforms will not be available for fittings until they are returned from cleaners after spring break.

Open Floor:

It was suggested that we bring snacks to the January meeting in hopes of increasing attendance.

Next meeting will be 1/2/18 at 6:30pm

Meeting adjourned at 7:49pm, 1st motion by Kelly Belouin, 2nd by Bonnie Padula. *Meeting minutes recorded by Bonnie Mae Padula, Booster Secretary*